
1 
 

CLAYTON-LE-WOODS PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE PLAY LEISURE AND WELFARE COMMITTEE 

HELD ON TUESDAY 8TH MAY 2019 AT 7PM  

AT CHORLEY BUSINESS AND TECHNOLOGY CENTRE 

 

 

 

  ACTION 
19.23 APOLOGIES  
   
 Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor G 

Charlesworth 
 

   
19.24 DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
   
 There was no declaration of interest.  
   
19.25 APPROVAL OF MINUTES DATED MARCH 5th 2019 AND APRIL 

3RD 2019  
 

   
 It was RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meetings held on 

March 5th and April 3rd 2019 which were duly signed by the Chair. 
 

   
19.26 MATTERS ARISING  
   
 19.15 Play Area Maintenance Plan 

 
Councillor J Norris raised a number of concerns regarding the 
Great Green’s Lane Play area. She reported that there was growth 
of weeds on the perimeter and that there was some chipped 
paintwork on the railings. A possible trip hazard had also been 
spotted. 
 
It was agreed that Wicksteed would be asked to attend on site so 
that the issues could be resolved. 
 
The Clerk would also speak to Chorley Council about criteria for 
the safety inspections 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerk 
 

Clerk 
 
 

 PRESENT: Councillor C Bromilow (Chair) 

 Councillor J Cronshaw 

 Councillor S Edwards-Williams 
Councillor G Ormston 
Councillor J Norris 

  

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor C Billouin 
Councillor D Clough 
Councillor D Dowrick 
Mrs G Egan (Project Officer) 
Mrs T Morris (Clerk) 
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Clerk 
   
19.27 RECOMMENDATION OF CONTRACTOR FOR CUNNERY 

MEADOW PLAY AREA 
 

   
 Following the Parish Council Meeting on April 15th options for the 

delivery of the Cunnery Meadow Play Area were considered.  
 
Under delegated power from the FPC It was resolved to go forward 
with Option 1, which is the provision of the new play area designed 
by Wicksteed at the fixed price cost of £65,000. 
 
However the Committee requested that the Clerk speak with the 
Open Spaces Officer at Chorley Borough Council and Wicksteed 
to confirm the position of the zipline in the design. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerk 
   
19.28 ANNUAL SCARECROW FESTIVAL PROPOSALS  
   
 Councillor G Ormston requested that the Committee agree to 

progress with the Scarecrow Festival within the parish this year.  
 
The Clerk advised that here had been contact with Whittle-le-
Woods Parish Council about combining both Scarecrow Festivals. 
 
The first proposal was to agree to hold the Scarecrow Festival in 
2019. 
 
The Committee debated the merits of progressing this and 
following a vote it was agreed unanimously that a recommendation 
would be made to FPC to hold the Scarecrow Festival during 2019. 
 
The second proposal was to agree to work in partnership with 
Whittle Parish Council to hold a joint Scarecrow Festival with up to 
3 Councillors representing each parish. 
 
Following an in depth discussion it was agreed by 4 votes in favour 
and 1 against, to  recommend to the FPC to liaise with Whittle-le-
Woods Parish Council about combining both the villages 
Scarecrow Festival’s into one event. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FPC 
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19.29 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
   
 The next meeting date to be arranged in due course.  

 

   


